

MEMORANDUM

DATE: September 30, 1993

TO: City Council members

FROM: Jim Shaw, City Planner

RE: Bicycle lane funding

In April I presented to the Street Committee and the full Council a plan for bicycle lanes in the city. At that time, approval was given to submit an application for a grant to help fund the first phase of the plan. The project cost is estimated to be \$198,000 and the city's share would be \$39,600. We have been notified that Jonesboro's application received tentative approval.

To begin the procedure for obtaining the funds, the Arkansas State Highway and Transportation Department has requested that the attached resolution be approved. After the highway department receives the resolution, they will meet with representatives of the city to discuss the requirements of the project.